
C O N T R I B U T I O N S
April 1, 2011 to  
June 30, 2011

Wayne Memorial Health 
Foundation accepts tax-
deductible gifts throughout 
the year from individuals, 
corporations, organizations 
and foundations for the 
benefit of the Wayne 
Memorial Health System, 
Wayne Memorial Hospital 
and Wayne Memorial  
Long-Term Care.

Contributions from a generous 
and caring community  
are vital to sustaining well 
trained personnel and 
modern equipment and 
facilities. Memorials and 
gifts in honor of a family 
member or friend, and  
gifts recognizing an 
anniversary or other 
occasion, are ideal ways to 
express love, respect and 
honor for those special 
people in our lives. Such 
gifts also demonstrate 
your spirit of community. 
You are invited to direct 
your questions about special 
occasion gifts and other 
contributions to G. Richard 
Garman, Executive Director, 
Wayne Memorial Health 
Foundation, at (570) 253-8272.

WA Y N E  M E M O R I A L  
H O S P I T A L

M A J O R  G I F T S
Exxon Mobil Foundation, Inc.
Jeffrey and Jacqueline Thol
Cellular One of Northeast 

Pennsylvania

G O L D  C E N T U R Y 
C L U B
$500-$999
Margaret Merritt

C E N T U R Y  C L U B
$100-249
Karen Schmeckpeper
Martin Vincentsen
Womens Club of Honesdale, PA
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A Perfect 
Match!

Longtime WMH Nurse & 
Husband Tap Company 

Charity Policy for Hospital

Jackie and Jeff Thol were high 
school sweethearts who married, raised a 

family and have continually supported their 
community in ways large and small. Wayne 
Memorial Hospital has been fortunate enough 
to benefit from the Thols’ skills and generosity. 

Over the course of her 26 years at Wayne Memorial Hospital as a registered nurse, Jackie 
was a familiar face in the Emergency Department, the Operating Room and later, in the 
Orthopaedic Clinic, commonly called the Cast Care Clinic.

Recently they decided to use Jeff ’s long working relationship with New York Life 
Insurance to assist Wayne Memorial Health Foundation. The company will match an agent’s 
contribution to its political action committee with a donation to a charity of the agent’s 
choice. The Thols capped many years of giving to Wayne Memorial by designating the 
Foundation their matching charity for 2010 and 2011. “This is a way in which I can simul-
taneously support efforts to improve the economic climate for the life insurance business,” 
said Jeff, “and support our local community hospital.”

The Thol’s relationship with Wayne Memorial goes back several decades. It is a history 
of friendships. When their children were growing up and involved in Track & Field/Cross 
Country, they joined fellow parents, including Cathy and Fred Howell, Diane and Walter 
Klein, Maurice and Jean Meagher, and Paul and Sandy Meagher, to keep alive the spirit of 
Dr. William Perkins. They helped launch the annual and still-thriving 5K Perkins Run held 
at the Wayne County Fairgrounds. And when the hospital initiated its capital campaign, 
Operation Vital Signs in 2005, friends once again were instrumental in bridging the Thols’ 
big hearts with a worthy cause. 

“I have always suggested to my clients that they consider the many wonderful chari-
table organizations that the community is blessed with, when developing their estate plans,” 
explained Jeff, adding, “I routinely mentioned Wayne Memorial Hospital as a worthy char-
ity and investment in the future of our community. But it was in 2005, during Campaign 
Operation Vital Signs that our good friend, Cathy Howell, requested that Jackie and I think 
in bigger terms. We took the advice to heart and made a gift larger than what we had origi-
nally considered, in memory and honor of our respective parents.”

Their parents’ backgrounds reflect the diversity of our region. Both their fathers had relo-



cated from New York City to the Damascus-Milanville area, bordering New York State. 
Jackie’s father, John Ward, owned the Hotel Erie in Cochecton, but sold it when he 
married her mother, a widow with seven children and a dairy farm. Together, they had 
three children, including Jackie and her sister Marion, who was also a nurse with Wayne 
Memorial.

Jeff ’s father was a cashier at Callicoon Bank. His mother operated the Blackhorse Inn 
near Skinner’s Falls. 

Both Jackie and Jeff pursued higher education, Jackie at the Binghamton General 
Hospital School of Nursing and Jeff at Wilkes College in Wilkes Barre. After serving 
in the Pennsylvania National Guard, Jeff settled down in the local area and opened his 
insurance business in 1970. He and Jackie have three now-grown children, Nicolette, Eve 
and Bart, who joined his father’s business in 2009. 

Once their capital campaign pledge had been met in 2009, the Thols saw that 
Wayne Memorial’s own investment in the community “had grown far beyond the ini-
tiatives financed by Operation Vital Signs,” said Jeff. Wayne Memorial had created a 
nursing school program and grown an affiliate, Wayne Memorial Community Health 
Centers. The Health Centers, subsidized by the federal government, provide medical care 
to all, including the under-and-uninsured. Since 2007, the Community Health Centers’ 
Together for Health Dental Center has doubled in size and new primary care offices have 
opened in Honesdale and Waymart. 

That’s when the Thols decided to tap the New York Life Insurance program for 
Wayne Memorial Health Foundation. It seemed a perfect match. 

Jackie left her work at Wayne Memorial to enjoy retirement, gardening, time with 
Jeff and their three grandchildren. But her years at Wayne Memorial were not forgotten.

“The days were long,” she said fondly, “but they were also meaningful. We went 
home tired, but fulfilled.”

The Thol’s gift will help the Foundation fulfill its mission of creating a healthier 
community. Gifts like this from the private sector are immeasurably important. We are 
grateful to the Thols, whose thoughtfulness will be long remembered. 
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I N  H O N O R  O F
Fred Hiris
Cigna Insurance

Jennifer Hoff
Kathleen Hoff

Catherine Howell
Sally Stanton

Janet K. Linert
Sally Stanton

Bill Roos
Steven and Anita Auerbach
Nancy Gumble
Dorothy Gunuskey
Lois Linde
Charles and Agnes Lucy
Steven and Chris Macey
Kathryn Meagher
Richard and Pearle Turner
Karen Woodward

I N  M E M O R Y  O F
Roger Adams
Norman and Margaret Ball
Earl and Margaret Adams

Raymond Bates
Elizabeth Dennis

Marie E. Finan
Ingrid Warshaw

Hannelore “Honey” Guinther
Joseph Guinther

Doris Huber
Herman Huber

Grant Kane
Grant and Janet Kane

Myrtle Kevling
Regina Kelly

William Ryan
Lee Yetter

Edward G. Rynar
Kathryn Orlando

Janet Siegel
Daniel and Darlene 

Kwiatkowski

Valerie Segnini
George Segnini

Donald Smith
Georgiana Howe

Doris Snelders
Thomas and Betty Higginson

Cellular One Donates to 
WMH Nursing School 

Program
The year-old Luzerne County 
Community College Nursing School 
program at Wayne Memorial Hospital 
got a boost from Cellular One of 
Northeast Pennsylania. The wireless 
phone services provider donated $1000 
to the nursing program. The funds 
are being given to four students to 
help them purchase textbooks for the 

two-year program. Cellular One, which has 
locations in Honesdale, Lords Valley and Milford is “a proud contributing member 

of the community and is committed to delivering superior coverage, call quality and 
service.” Pictured with a patient mannekin, left to right: Wayne Memorial Health 
Foundation Executive Director G. Richard Garman; Cellular One Sales Representatives 
Erwin Guberman and Rita Lowry; nursing instructors Carol Van Orden, RN and 
Cathy Collins, RN; James Pettinato, RN, director WMH Patient Care Services.



Wayne Memorial 
Opens  

Hyberbaric Center
“Promotes Wound Healing”

Starting this fall Wayne Memorial 
Hospital will offer hyperbaric oxygen therapy, a 

partnership with Candescent Healing of Rye, New 
York. Two hi-pressure oxygen chambers have been 
housed in a new unit adjacent to the Wayne Memorial 
Regional Wound Care Clinic. Licensed Practical Nurse 
Lauren Klimek manages the new center, along with 
trained technicians.

In hyperbaric oxygen therapy, a patient experi-
ences oxygen that is under increased pressure. This 
has been shown to help the body’s natural ability to 
repair tissue damage—to heal—and prevent possible 
limb loss. Hyperbaric oxygen therapy may be used to 
treat diabetic wounds, chronic refractory osteomyelitis, 
radiation damage, failing or compromised skin grafts, 
crush injuries, acute peripheral arterial insufficiency 
and more. 

For information, call the new center at WMH at 
(570) 253-8453. 

Photo left to right: WMH Bio-Med’s John Zuby, 
Tim Huber and Frank Nagle; Lauren Klimek, LPN, 
center manager.

Wayne Anesthesiology Group 
Offers 24/7 Coverage at WMH

Two veteran area anesthesiolo-
gists have signed an agreement with Wayne 

Memorial Hospital (WMH) to provide coverage around 
the clock, which hospital officials say will greatly benefit 
recent expansion of surgical services at the hospital. 

Michael A. Kline, MD (right) and Cubyson Oxley, 
MD, formed Anesthesiology Solution this year to provide 
anesthesiology services to Wayne Memorial. Both physi-
cians are also members of Northeast Anesthesiology, Inc. 
which offers services to Regional Hospital of Scranton 
(formerly Mercy), Moses Taylor Hospital in Scranton and 
Marian Community Hospital in Carbondale.

Dr. Kline is currently the Director of Anesthesia at 
Moses Taylor and a staff anesthesiologist at Regional 
Hospital. Dr. Oxley is Chief Anesthesiologist at 
Marian Hospital and Vice Chair of the Department of 
Anesthesia at Moses Taylor Hospital in Scranton. 

“We’re very pleased to be able to provide services to 
Wayne Memorial Hospital,” said Dr. Kline, “and we’re 
very impressed with Wayne Memorial’s EMR (electronic 
medical records) system. It’s a major step forward for a 
community hospital. Compared to other facilities we 
work at, Wayne’s EMR is exceptional.”

Together, the two anesthesiologists have more than a 
quarter-century of experience in their field. Currently at 
WMH, they work with two other anesthesiologists and 
three certified registered nurse-anesthesists.

Elizabeth Korb, RN/nurse-manager of Perioperative and 
Surgical Services at WMH, said many more procedures—
about 500 a year—are being performed in WMH oper-
ating rooms than ten years ago.

“In recent years, we have added a third general sur-
geon and a variety of specialty procedures such as back 
and spinal surgery with neurosurgeon Dr. Philip Hlavac, 
balloon sinuplasty with Dr. Philip Liu, many minimally 
invasive procedures and a host of orthopaedic surgeries 
with Drs. David Caucci and Jeffrey Mogerman.

“We welcome Doctors Kline and Oxley to the 
Wayne Memorial family.”

3New at WMH
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Hospitalist Joins 
WMH Team

And Dr. Karki 
makes five! Nishu 

Karki, MD, who is board-
certified in internal medi-
cine, became WMH’s fifth 
hospitalist this summer—
“giving us a full complement 
to handle patient needs,” 
said Chief Hospitalist Louis 
O’Boyle, DO. O’Boyle 
also leads the hospitalists’ 
practice group, Advanced 
Inpatient Medicine (AIM). 

Dr. Karki is originally 
from Nepal and trained 
in her native country for 
both her undergraduate and 
medical degrees. She com-
pleted her residency in inter-
nal medicine at Woodhull 
Medical and Mental Health 
Center in Brooklyn, New 
York and worked as a hos-
pitalist for Incare LLC in 
Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania, 
before arriving at WMH. 

Welcome Dr. Karki!

New Medical Director of Radiology 
at WMH

In July, Dalton Daniel, MD, took over the reins as 
Medical Director of the hospital’s Imaging Services 

Department from Samuel Choi, MD, who retired after 
faithfully serving the Wayne Memorial community for 
more than eight years. 

Dr. Daniel worked alongside Dr. Choi for several 
years before they both joined Foundation Radiology 
Group, a practice of 50-plus board-certified radiolo-
gists. The Hospital signed an exclusive agreement 
with the Pittsburgh-based group in 2009 to provide 
imaging interpretations.

Dr. Daniel is a graduate of the Hahnemann 
University College of Medicine in Philadelphia. He completed his 
residency in internal medicine at Lenox Hill Hospital in New York and his residency 
in diagnostic radiology at Harlem Hospital Center in New York. Dr. Daniel received 
fellowships in body imaging from Jackson Memorial Hospital in Miami and neuro-
radiology from North Shore University Hospital in Long Island. Prior to joining the 
Wayne Memorial medical staff, Dr. Daniel had a prestigious career with Long Island 
Radiology Associates.

Psychiatric Nurse Practitioner  
at WMCHC

Board-certified Psychiatric 
Nurse Practitioner Tisha Kelly 

Brown, MSN, CRNP, BC, recently joined Wayne 
Memorial Community Health Centers’ Behavioral 
Health Center in Honesdale.

Kelly-Brown, who is originally from New 
York, comes to Wayne Memorial Community 
Health Centers (WMCHC) from the PA State 
Prison System, specifically the State Correctional 
Institution (SCI) for Women in Muncy and SCI 
Waymart, where she had been working since 
2007. She has also worked at the Lehigh Valley 

Hospital and Holcomb Behavioral Health Services in the 
Easton area. “I’m very excited to work here, this is a unique opportunity.” says Kelly-
Brown. “I’m particularly looking forward to providing mental health treatment to 
the underserved population of this area.” 

Tisha Kelly-Brown earned her Masters of Science degree in Nursing from Drexel 
University in Philadelphia, graduating from the Mental Health Psychiatric Nurse 
Practitioner Program. She resides in Tobyhanna with her husband.

The Behavioral Health Center is an outpatient treatment facility which provides 
a full-range of behavioral and mental health services.It is located in the Stourbridge 
Mall and open Monday through Friday. (570) 253-8219
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Josef Smoragiewicz
John and Elaine Shebey

Frieda Stockhammer
Mona Drooker

Donna Zarauskas
Jerry and Diane Ambrosi
Emil and Diana Attanasi
Joseph and Sandra Attanasi
John and Judith Carroll
S. Grassi
Diane O’Donnell
Richard and Tamlyn Shema
Paul and Deborah Tinnirello
Richard and Patricia Torkildsen
William and Constance Warren
Carolyn Zummo

S P E C I A L  F U N D S
Harry D. Propst, MD  

Family Fund
Mary Lou Hoffner
Victoria Jaggars
Donna McGinnis
Francis Nagle
Patricia Steiner
Pamela Stephens

Library Fund
Patricia Steiner

Martha’s Garden
Patricia Steiner

Patient Services Fund
Patricia Steiner

Patton Nursing Scholarship
Patricia Steiner

Wayne Memorial Hospital
Michael and Janice Clifford
Patricia Michitsch
Patricia Steiner

WWI Plaque Project
American Legion Six Star  

Post 209
American Legion Post 859

Golf Tournament
Waste Management

G E N E R A L 
C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Anonymous
Robert and Avis Barbera
Esat Bardhaj
Judy and Salvatore Giglio
Chester and Betty Kawalko
Nancy Miller
James and Janice Pettinato
Peter and Lisa Van Roden

Wayne Memorial  
Health Foundation  

Awards Mini-Grants

Wayne Memorial 
isn’t just about diagnosis 

and treatment. Our Foundation 
yearly awards mini-grants geared 
to promote good health and 
prevent disease and injury. 
This year’s community mini-grants reflect the 
Foundation’s goal to further the mission of Wayne Memorial Health System— 
Wayne Memorial Health System strives to improve the health of our community.

The grants approved for 2011-2012 are:
n	$2,000 – Pike County Advanced Life Support – a challenge grant for 

intraosseous access equipment. Group must provide matching $2,000 to 
receive Foundation grant

n	$1,850 – Victims Intervention Program for a program called Break the Cycle-
Empowering Youth to End Dating Violence. The program will be presented 
to Wayne Highlands, Western Wayne and Wallenpaupack school districts

n	$1,500 – American Foundation for Suicide Prevention – Pike/Wayne 
Chapter to help train 32 facilitators for support groups

n	$1,000 – Wayne Highlands Middle School Food and Consumer Science 
Department to support a nutrition education project for students

n	$900 – Honesdale Communities That Care for four Family Night Out 
programs

n	$350 – Honesdale High School’s “Food and Fitness Goes to Lakeside” 
program
For more information about WMHF mini-grants, contact Rich Garman 

at (570) 253-8272. Pictured are members of the Foundation’s Community 
Healthcare Committee which reviews the mini-grant applications, left to right: 
Maggie Niles, Suzanne Grady, Nancy Propst, Martha Sader. Absent from photo: 
Dr. Michael Gallagher, Martin Rollison and David Murray.

OR Family Waiting Room

Your donations to the Foundation’s most recent Harry Kiesendahl 
Memorial Golf Tournament helped defray costs for our new $75,000 waiting 

room for families of surgical patients. Much roomier than the previous one, the new 
one includes a patient tracking board. Families are given a code to follow their loved 
ones from pre-op through surgery, recovery and to a patient room or other treatment 
area. Photos from the golf tournament follow! Thank you. 



5th Annual Harry Kiesendahl Memorial Golf Tournament August 15, 2011 • Woodloch Springs, Hawley

Some sang Singin’ (or 
golfin’) in the rain, 

others Rain Rain Go 
Away! But more than 
135 golfers showed up 
to help raise money 

for WMHS, this year 
to help defray the cost 

of the new waiting 
room for families and 
loved ones of surgical 

patients.

1st Flight Winners 

 Men 
Shawn Sterner 

Jerry Besko  
Jason Wilson  
James Mack

Ladies 
Eve Skier  

Karen Lewis  
Ginny Lopis 

Ellen O’Hara
 

More results  
www.wmh.org/wmhf



S AV E  T H E  D AT E

O C TO B E R  1 ,  2 0 1 1

Harry Propst, MD 
Invitational Sporting Clay 

Tournament 
Catskill Pheasantry 

Long Eddy, NY
Info: 570-253-8272

5th Annual Harry Kiesendahl Memorial Golf Tournament August 15, 2011 • Woodloch Springs, Hawley



Security  
code

Exp.  
date

In support of the healthcare mission of Wayne Memorial Health System, Inc., I wish to make a tax deductible gift in the amount of:  
$500	 $250	 $100	 $75	 $50	 $25	 $            

	 My check is enclosed.

	 Please charge my VISA or Mastercard.		

Signature

Name

Address

City	 State	 Zip

Day TelephoneEvening Telephone 
	 I have enclosed a Matching Gift form from my employer.	 	I wish to remain anonymous.
	Please forward me information about The Paul M. and Sandra Meagher Legacy Circle.	
Contact me about naming Wayne Memorial Health System or its affiliates in my will.
I have already made provision in my estate plan for Wayne Memorial.
Please forward me a “will kit.”
Please forward me information about the Wayne Memorial Hospital Giving Tree.
The address above is a new address.
I do not wish to receive Insight.

If you would like to honor someone with a Memorial or Honor Gift, please indicate below.
This Gift made: 
In Memory of	

To Honor	 Occasion 
Please Notify: 
Name

Address

City	 State	 Zip
Thank you for your donation.	 Please mail this form to Wayne Memorial Health Foundation, Business Office, 
Wayne Memorial Hospital, 601 Park Street, Honesdale, PA 18431

Non-Profit 
Organization
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